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THE GOOD SHEPHERD

Then said Jesus again to them, Amen, amen, I say to you, I am the Door of the sheep.  All who have come before Me are thieves and robbers; but the sheep did not hear them.  I am the Door; by Me if anyone enter in he shall be saved, and shall go in and go out and find pasture.  The thief comes not except that he may steal and slaughter and destroy; I am come that they might have life, and might have it more abundantly.  I am the Good Shepherd; the Good Shepherd lays down His soul for the sheep. 

John 10:7-11

As regards priests, they must teach men the way to heaven, and must also lead them. They must teach them according to the doctrine of their church, and they must lead them to live according to it. Priests who teach truths and by means of them lead to the good of life, and thus to the Lord, are good shepherds of the sheep; but those who teach, and do not lead to the good of life, and thus to the Lord, are evil shepherds. The latter are called by the Lord "thieves and robbers," in John 10:7-16.
Arcana Coelestia 10794

PASTOR’S NOTES

The Lord Is Our Shepherd:  The Lord really is the one and only good shepherd.  But priests are charged with looking to the Lord and being good shepherds from Him too.  As the Lord explained in the passage from the Arcana above, “priests who teach truths and by means of them lead to the good of life, and thus to the Lord, are good shepherds of the sheep” (AC 10794; see also NJHD 315).
As the Kempton New Church goes through a transition on the pastoral staff, the role of the priesthood and the use of the pastors here in Kempton remains the same.  Our primary responsibility is to teach the truths of the Sacred Scripture and the Heavenly Doctrine of the New Jerusalem in a way that leads to the good of life and ultimately to the Lord.  If we are to be good shepherds we will continually point to the Lord and His merciful truths as the way to salvation.

But transitions always have periods of adjustment, and this transition is certainly no different.  As we adjust to our new roles, we will work to continue to serve you with our best efforts.  We are all delighted to serve this society in the uses of the priesthood!

Holy Supper will be offered on the evening of July 28. “The holy supper has been established by the Lord in order that the church may be joined by means of it to heaven, and so to the Lord. This is why it is the holiest thing of worship” (AC 10519).
The June 19th Celebration Was Lovely. Thank you to Lawson and Shanon Smith and the volunteers who took part in bringing us such a precious pageant. Thank you also to Heather King and the whole team of people who made the beautiful New Church Day gifts for the children. 

“The Lord, God Jesus Christ reigns, whose kingdom shall be for ages and ages” (TCR 791).
A Woods Service and an Adult Evening Service will take place on the last Sundays of the summer months (although NOT on June 30 – see below): July 28, August 25, and September 29. If it rains, the woods services will be held indoors. 
Directions to the woods: Park at the church, cross the street, and walk down the lane, following the signs. There is also parking in a field at the end of the lane, on the right, for those who prefer not to walk. Please stay on church property (toward the left as you travel the lane toward the woods), and avoid driving onto our neighbor’s property toward the right.

*    *    *    *    *    *    *
SPECIAL NOTICE about 

CHURCH THIS SUNDAY (June 30)
Sunday, June 30, 10:00 A.M. 
Family Service will be held in the Church this week, not in the woods, because logging has made the lane to the woods unsuitable for access to worship. Usher/Setup: Curtis McQueen
There will be NO adult evening service this day. 
JULY WORSHIP
Sunday, July 7, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service. Usher/Set-up: Gordon McQueen


Supervising children during the sermon: TBD. Please contact Carla Kerr if you can do this.     
Sunday, July 14, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service Setup: Seth and Heather King


10:00 A.M. Family Service 


Usher/Setup: Thaddeus Glenn
Sunday, July 21, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service Usher/Setup: Penn Cooper


Supervising children during the sermon: TBD. Please contact Carla Kerr if you can do this. 
Sunday, July 22, 10:00 A.M. Family Service Usher/Setup: Penn Cooper

Sunday, July 28, 10:00 A.M. WOODS Family Service (indoors if rain). 


Usher/Setup: Owen King


7:00 P.M. Adult Service with Holy Supper Usher/Setup: Ian Keal
JULY - EVENTS / MEETINGS / CLASSES
Every Sunday afternoon                                               
3:45-5:00 P.M. Family Soccer, weather 
permitting, through Autumn Weekends
Every Wednesday morning                                       
9-10:00 A.M. Weeding at the 


church and school. 
Babysitting provided on site.
Thursday, the 4th of July, 10:00 A.M. Please join us to celebrate. Parade participants should gather in the ski hill parking lot (at 10:00). There will be speeches, entertainment, races, and swimming.  Bring your own picnic for lunch, and don’t forget that potluck dessert to share! And please watch your own children at the pond. – Steve and Janis King  
Monday-Wednesday, July 8-10, KNC hosts Regional Pastors’ Meetings
Thursday, July 11, 9:30 A.M. Doctrine of Life Class. Pages 87-114.  Library

Tuesday, July 16, 7:30 P.M. Board Mtg. Library
Saturday, July 27, 8:30 A.M.  Work Party at the school addition
CONTRIBUTIONS to KNC
We extend heartfelt thanks to all who contributed to the Kempton New Church this past year. We look forward to the coming “new year” and all of the blessings the Lord has in store for us. If you do not already, please consider making regular monthly contributions to the church.  
       Thank you from your Contributions Committee
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Congratulations to Kayleigh Evans and Drew Synnestvedt, who were married in Bryn Athyn on Saturday, June 1. May the Lord bless Mr. and Mrs. Synnestvedt always!
                                          
Thank You! We want to thank everyone for their dedication and hard work at the school addition work party we had on June 22. We moved cabinets over from Old School Village. We moved all the cabinetry out of the old lab and into the new one. We started construction on the deck.  And we installed ceiling tiles. Looking ahead: The next work party will happen on Saturday, July 27, starting at 8:30 A.M.  (More details to follow.) Please put us on your calendar!                             Thanks – Roger Schrock, Owner’s Representative
Help Needed on Four Sundays: Can you be in charge of children (outside and in the barn) during the adult sermon on one of the following Sundays?  July 7 and 21, and August 4 and 18?  I’ll be calling around soon, unless you get to me first, which you are invited to do.  Thanks – Carla             
Sweetness: Find local honey available on our porch, 433 Mountain Rd, Kempton, Pa 19529, and see us at  www.kemptonhoney.com.  2019 extracting will be just after July 4. Every year is slightly different depending on a variety of agricultural factors.  See how the latest batch compares to what you have in stock.  We also now have lip balms in a variety of flavors! Made with only beeswax, shea butter, almond oil, and flavor compound.  Questions – call 610-756-4080. – Suzanne at Kempton Honey
*     *     *     *     *     *
Audio-visual Aids 

Hearing is synonym for heeding

No more than seeing words is reading. 

To heed or read, we deaf and blind

Must learn by heart to pay full mind.
                                      – Lyris Hyatt
[image: image1.jpg]


Hello, Tennis Enthusiasts!
We're excited to announce the Kempton Community Center’s 3rd Annual Summer Youth Tennis Program on its beautiful new tennis courts in Kempton. Using youth-coaching techniques and practices developed by the U.S. Tennis Association (USTA), our coaches will provide eight quality sessions of tennis instruction for kids aged 5-10.  

WHEN: July 9 through August 1

7:00 to 8:00 P.M. every Tues and Thursday.             

WHERE:  KCC tennis courts (or indoor gym, depending on age group)

REGISTRATION FEE: $25/student.  If you want a beautiful KCC tennis tee-shirt, they are $8.00 each additional.

All equipment is provided, so all your student/player needs to bring are tennis shoes and an eagerness to play.  Play will consist of drills and games that will help your child develop proper techniques while having fun.  To register, contact Mike or Lindy Sheridan at 610-756-4070.  

See you on the courts!

Mike and Lindy Sheriden, KCC Tennis Committee
Kempton Community Center SUMMERFEST: Saturday, July 13. Rain or shine. 
Beer and wine garden, food stands. 
Music at the pavilion from 4:00-10:00 P.M. 
· Also, test out your Quoit or Cornhole skills in our friendly tournament (from 3:00-6:00 P.M.) that benefits our KCC! Also, please share this with any fellow “players” that you know of, and invite those that do not play but still want to have some fun and enjoy a great evening at KCC with friends and neighbors! 
· Please register through me by July 5 so I can get the brackets organized. 
Any questions, please call or text me at 484-357-6361 or abmill@ptd.net.  Thanks – Colleen Albright
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ANNIVERSARIES

A universal conjugial sphere proceeds from the Lord, and pervades the universe from its first things to its last, thus from angels even to worms. The reason why such a sphere of the marriage of good and truth goes forth from the Lord is that it is the sphere also of propagation, that is, of prolification and bearing fruit; and this is the same as the Divine Providence for the conservation of the universe by successive generations.  
                               Conjugial Love 92
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Ken and Ingrid Klicker

on the 2nd – 36 years

Gavin and Anthea Stewart
on the 5th – 22 years
John and Alexandra Cole

on the 7th – 12 years

Matt and Daelen Saltzer

on the 12th – 11 years

Brandon and Char Jungé

on the 16th – 36 years

Anders and Juliet Smith

on the 18th – 4 years

Thaddeus and Kaemmerle Glenn

on the 20th – 17 years
*   *   *   *  *   *   *

A BIT MORE
Where Go the Boats?

Dark brown is the river.   

  Golden is the sand.   

It flows along for ever,   

  With trees on either hand.   

Green leaves a-floating,        

  Castles of the foam,   

Boats of mine a-boating—   

  Where will all come home?   

On goes the river   

  And out past the mill,   

Away down the valley,   

  Away down the hill.   

Away down the river,   

  A hundred miles or more,   

Other little children   

  Shall bring my boats ashore.
           –  Robert Louis Stevenson
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